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Dear Committee:
I am happy to recommend Duke Sullivan into your program. Over the last year, Duke has enrolled in two of my upper-division English courses. In both courses, he stood out as an outstanding writer and a considerate classmate.
Last year, Duke took my fiction writing course. Because of his background in music, Duke seemed to have a deeper understanding of craft and I was genuinely impressed with his writing. He was also strong reader and knew how to articulate his thoughts. Whenever we read a more challenging piece, he seemed to reach into a magical hat and pull out a perfectly measured remark that helped the class see the work more clearly. Perhaps more impressive, he always spoke in a thoughtful way so that his peers felt like they could engage and build off of his ideas.
This fall, Duke enrolled in one of my most challenging courses—Literary Editing and Publishing—which includes a rare gathering of gifted English majors. Out of 25 students, he has already stood out as a thorough editor, and he is always willing to take on extra roles to complete a rigorous, semester-long project. The class requires students to break into editorial groups, designate editorial positions, and manage their own literary journal. Duke was designated the submissions editor for his group. In addition to successfully managing submissions, he contributes to several key tasks that has catapulted his group to the top. One of his group members wrote the following note in a recent colleague evaluation: “Duke is dogged in creating accessible marketing materials, he keeps ruthless track of our submissions, and he is the quiet voice that keeps us on track.”

Duke always comes to class prepared and loaded with poignant questions regarding assignments, and I am impressed with his ability to grasp the information I provide and successfully transfer it to the page. He is the kind of student who gathers tools and learns how to use them. Rather than looking for the “A”, he ends up earning it because of his genuine care for knowledge.

Therefore, I highly recommend Duke to your program. If I can be of any further assistance, or provide you with any further information, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,
Bryan Fry
